BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:  June 3, 2008

James DiMascio called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


 President



   X

Sara Benscoter


Vice President



                            X

Stephanie Champney

Member




   X

Joseph Silvanic


Member




   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X  at 7:10 pm

Mary Ellerson


Member




   X

Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

   X

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk

             
   X

Mary Hibbard


Assistant Superintendent

   X

Others in attendance:   

Philip Marschke

Katherine Lamb

Katelyn Thorp 

Aaron Singer

Andrew Auburger 

James Bachman

Executive Session:  6:00 p.m. in the Board Room for contract negotiations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on May 20, 2008.

Moved by Mary Ellerson

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


4 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         APPROVED

Commendations
Dr. Eaton commended:

· Grace Episcopal After school Volunteers:

Theo Abbey

Sherry Sculley

Ann Dohanich

Liz Groskoph

Edward and Lorraine Hunt

Andy and Dorothy Pierce

Alice Rook

John Rugg

Special thanks to the community members listed above for their work with Whitney Point Intermediate School students for this school year.  For the last five years, the Grace Episcopal Church members have been assisting and tutoring six to ten students per year.  The program began as an activity started with the Community Planning Committee, with the leadership of Liz Groskoph, committee member and Vicar of the Grace Episcopal Church.

Dr. Eaton praised a very successfully program and stated the program plans to continue in the new school year.

· The Music and Art Departments for the Ice Cream Social, Concert on the Lawn and the K-12 Art Show at the High School on June 3, 2008

Dr. Eaton noted there appears to be an excellent turn out for the event despite weather concerns moving it indoors.

· Aubrey Whittaker, Class of 2008, for the Tom Libous Community Service Award (information is attached.)

Dr. Eaton and the Board extend their congratulations to Aubrey on the award.

Correspondence:

New School Board Member Academy 

Policies 

The Security Policy will be presented to First Reading at the June 17th Board meeting.

The first test of the security will begin at the CEA on Thursday.  Dr. Eaton will forward the email 

of the procedures to begin the testing.  Procedures and policies will evolve over time.  

Comments from the Public

NONE

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
a. Renovation Project, Status of First Renovation and Update on Plans for the Second

Mrs. Lindsley, Mrs. Hibbard and Dr. Eaton reported on any new developments in both Project 1 and plans for Project 2.  Minutes from a recent Construction meeting are attached.  

Mrs. Lindsley, Mrs. Hibbard and Dr. Eaton reported that Phase 1 is continuing including all abatement work.  Unfortunately there was no news to report on the plans for Project 2 from the State.

b. 2008-2009 Calendar Revision

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the revised 2008-09 school year calendar.  The dates for the January Regents’ Week were incorrect on the previous calendar. 

Revision was for start date

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


4 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED
2.   NEW BUSINESS 


a.  Retirement Resignations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the retirement resignation of Karen Morey, school bus driver, effective June 25, 2008.

Moved by Joseph Silvanic

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
APPROVED
b. Update on the first Athletic Action Planning Committee Meeting

The first meeting of the group was convened on Tuesday, May 27, 2008, with excellent attendance from the many volunteers.  The minutes are now being created to be sent to the committee, as well as to place on our website.  The next two meetings are June 10th and June 18th, in the high school library, at 7 p.m.

Dr. Eaton will meet with Kevin Wright, who was unable to attend, in order to bring him up to date. 


c. Awards of Bids

Dr. Eaton recommended the Board resolve to participate in the following co-operative bids, Milk and Ice Cream, Paper and Grocery, and Juice/Water and Chemical Products.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
APPROVED

ADDENDA

a.   Commendations

Dr Eaton commended:

· Nicole Wolfe, CEA Principal for her dedication to the students at the CEA. Please see 

the attached letter from the parent of a student who attends the CEA

Dr. Eaton was very pleased to share such a wonderful letter.

b. Appointments


Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Tyler Hust, elected for a one year term to the

Board of Education. Tyler won the write in votes at the May 20, 2008 budget vote.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Mary Ellerson


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED

c. Committee on Special Education

Dr. Eaton recommended the Board approve the recommendations of the committee.  Information is attached.  

Moved by Mary Ellerson


Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


5 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
 APPROVED

Public Comment

The students in attendance asked for clarification for some of the agenda items.  The Board thanked the students for their questions and participation.

For Your Information

June 1st Enrollment Report

Executive Session 

PERSONNEL AND CONTRACTUAL

Future Board Dates:





June 17, 2008:
Reception for the Odyssey of the Mind and County Music Students


Presentation of Name for the 4-8 Building


First Reading of the Security Policy


Health, Physical Education and Athletics Report


Athletic Action Planning Committee

July 8, 2008
Board of Education Reorganization

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 to Executive session.

Moved by Stephanie Champney                      Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye   0 Nay    0 Abstained                           Approved


Laura Lindsley

District Clerk

Whitney Point Central School District

Board of Education

Executive Session

June 3, 2008

James DiMascio called the Executive session to order at 7:40 p.m.



Position
Present
Absent

James
DiMascio
President  
x             

Sara Benscoter
Vice-President 

x                                     

Joseph Silvanic
Member
x

Stephanie Champney
Member
x


Kathleen Driscoll
Member
x 

Mary Ellerson
Member 
x                                      

Dr. Carol Eaton
Superintendent
x


Laura Lindsley
District Clerk
x

Mary Hibbard
Assistant Superintendent
x

Personnel and Contractual discussions 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 pm

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll

5 Aye     0 Nay   0 Abstained

Approved

Laura Lindsley

District Clerk
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